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7 Queens Crescent Lincoln LN1 1LR (Objects) 

Comment submitted date: Fri 27 Sep 2024 

I strongly object to the planning application for the change of use from C4 (HMO) to 

C2 (residential institution) at 14 Queens Crescent. 

 

In Queens Crescent we have 26 properties. One C2 children's care home has 

already been approved. If a second is also approved then almost 10% of the 

properties on this small quiet residential road will be childrens care homes! This is 

clearly inappropriate. Paragraph 60 of the Government's 2023 National Planning 

Policy Framework (NPPF) states that developments should provide an "appropriate 

mix of housing types for the local community." Approving this application for 14 

Queens Crescent will clearly be in breach of this. 

 

As mentioned by another neighbour, there has been a deliberate attempt by the 

applicants to mislead the planning committee. Number 12 Queens Crescent and 

number 14 Queens Crescent are owned by the same people. At the planning 

committee meeting for the C2 status of 12 Queens Crescent, there was no mention 

from the applicants that they were also intending to change the status of 14 Queens 

Crescent. 

 

A Noise Impact Assessment has not been provided in support of the application. 

People in neighbouring homes have the right to know this information. 

 

Some documents on the planning portal are incorrect or missing important 

information. E.g. the "Parking plan" shows the "block plan" - there is no information 

on the planning portal about how parking will work. Given that many of the objections 

are around parking, how can the committee proceed without this information. 

 

A property sale on Queens Crescent has already fallen through because of 12 

Queens Crescent being granted C2 status. Changes like this proposal have a 

significant and profound impact on individuals living in these neighbourhoods. 

Granting C2 status for 14 Queens Crescent will fundamentally change the character 

of this quiet narrow residential family street. 
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